
 

 

November 2023 

Thankful for Workers...But Pray for More! 

In Matthew 9:37,38 Jesus tells his disciples, “The harvest is plentiful but the workers are 
few.  Ask the Lord of the harvest, therefore, to send out workers into his harvest field.”        
I was vividly reminded of this recently. I had the privilege to spend time representing 
Person to Person at the National Prayer Clinic in Grundy, VA. Jerry Bliffen and the lead-
ership of the National Prayer Clinic put together an outstanding meeting this year.          
I would encourage you to attend if it is at all possible. The National Prayer Clinic is          
held on the 2

nd
 Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday each year in October. The stated       

purpose is to restore first century prayer to the Lord’s Church.  It was blessing to be in 
the beauty of the mountains with fellow believers. Upon returning to Highland County,    
I was able to take in another beautiful sight: farmers in their fields reaping a harvest. 
Harvest time should be a reminder to all of us of God’s great provision and blessing.     
It should also remind us to be thankful for all those who work diligently to harvest the 
crops. 
 

At Person to Person Ministries, we are exceedingly thankful for all who partner with us 
in the Lord’s harvest field. We are blessed throughout the year to work with supporting 
individuals and churches who aid this ministry in fulfilling our purpose: to assist the 
church in building disciples. We are also blessed with a Board of Trustees who over-
see the ministry and generously offer their time and talents to ensure its faithfulness. 
We are appreciative of those who faithfully study God’s Word and share it passionately 
with others through our various events. Just recently, Jason Bohl taught our Fall Class. 
Jason is the minister at the Peebles Church of Christ in Peebles, OH. He brought excel-
lent lessons each week on “Wisdom From Genesis.” We are thankful to those who help 
with the maintenance and care of our facilities and grounds at Restoration Acres. This is 
the time of year when our seasonal volunteers conclude their time 
and depart for their homes. It would be impossible for this ministry 
to function without their faithfulness. We will miss them and look 
forward to their return in the Spring.     
  
Let’s be thankful for all who serve in the harvest field but let us        
also continue to ask the Lord of the harvest to send out workers 
into the harvest field.  
 

Making Disciples Together, 
 

     Alex    

Executive Director 

November 2023 

If you agree with P2P’s mission & ministry and would like to bless us with a year-end “Special Gift,”              

an envelope has been included in this newsletter.  May God bless you for blessing us! 

Alex  



 

 

Winter Worship & Workshop 

February 12-15, 2024                                                       
Music Road Resort, Pigeon Forge, TN 

Great Preaching & Singing / Morning & Evening 

Afternoons available to sightsee, shop, take a nap! 

For more information, contact Danny Evans at 304-633-5908                          

or email: dannyeevans@hotmail.com 

STOP BY THE P2PM BOOTH AND SAY HELLO! 

PRESENTED BY BARNABAS MINISTRIES                                      

www.barnabasohio.com 

NEED A PREACHER? 
Alex Eddy (Executive Director) and Kevin Whitsett 

(Operations Coordinator) are both available to assist your 

church in making disciples.  If your 

church needs a “fill-in preacher” for      

a certain Sunday, a Revival or Rally 

speaker, or if you’d like a P2PM        

missions update, both Alex and          

Kevin are ready and willing to help! 

Contact the P2PM office at                   

937-840-9072 or email 

p2pm_office@yahoo.com 

2024 CHURCH LEADERS SEMINAR 
January 11-12, 2024       Salt Fork State Park Lodge - Cambridge, OH 

JESUS AND…                                                       
+ Politics    + Progressive Christianity    + Sexuality                                                                                                                                              

Navigating the changes that church leaders face today      

   

Jeff Faull is a long-time friend of P2P Ministries, having preached at Family Camp, Spring Clinic, Preaching Camp, and the 

Church Leader’s Seminar over the years. Jeff is a fourth generation preacher. He is in his 36 th year as the Minister of the Mt 

Gilead Church in Mooresville, Indiana.  A graduate of Cincinnati Christian University and of Summit Theological Seminary, 

Jeff co-founded and led the National Preaching Summit, an organization that promotes preaching excellence. He presently 

serves on the board of e2: effective elders. He has been blessed with opportunities to preach and lecture on preaching in 

multiple places around the globe. He and his wife Valerie have three children and nine grandchildren. 

Emerson Kennedy is the Teaching Minister at The Creek church in Indianapolis, IN where he has served in preaching, 

teaching, content development, and pastoral care for the past 7 years. He is a graduate of Cincinnati Christian University and 

Johnson University and grew up with a robust Restoration Movement heritage. In his free time, he enjoys reading, hiking, and 

being with friends.  

        2024 CHURCH LEADERS SEMINAR REGISTRATION FORM 

NAME:_____________________________________________ ADDRESS:_____________________________________________ 

 

CITY/STATE/ZIP:_________________________________EMAIL:____________________________PHONE:_________________ 
 

ROOM OPTIONS: (Higher rates due to room and food increases)   COST INCLUDES ROOM, BREAKFAST, PROGRAM 

NOTE: To expedite breakfast, a buffet is included in your overnight registration fee.  To order an additional buffet, add $25. 

___Option #1  -  Bunk with 3 other men - $130 per person.  Please indicate who you would like to bunk with: 

 ______________________________,    _______________________________,    _______________________________ 

___Option #2  -  Semi-private with 1 other man - $150 per person.  Please indicate who you would like to bunk with: 

 ______________________________ 

___Option #3  -  Private Room - $190     ___Option #4  -  Seminar Only - Both Days $65 (no breakfast) 

___Option #5  -  Seminar Only - Thur. only $45 (no breakfast)  ___Option #6  -  Seminar Only - Fri. only $35 (no breakfast) 

 

REGISTRATION / PAYMENT DEADLINE:  FRIDAY, DEC. 8, 2023 

Please mail completed registration form and check payable to Person to Person Ministries, P.O. Box 39, Hillsboro, OH  45133 

Kevin 



 

 

Person to Person Ministries gratefully acknowledges the following gifts: 
 
 

In Memory of:     Given by: 
• Jean Faulconer      Bev Holden 
• Merle Farnsworth      Jennie Farnsworth 
• Debi Flinchpaugh      Kent Flinchpaugh 

 

In Honor of: 
• Alex Eddy       Darlene Poindexter 

Enclosed is my gift of $_________ (   ) in memory of or (   ) in honor of:  
__________________________________________________________ 
Given By:  _________________________________________________ 
Address: __________________________________________________ 
City/State/Zip:  _____________________________________________ 

 

Return to: Person to Person Ministries 
P.O. Box 39 ~ Hillsboro, OH 45133 

If you would like someone special to receive a notification of your honorary  
or memorial gift, please give us that information. 
Name: ____________________________________________________ 
Address:  __________________________________________________ 
City/State/Zip:  ______________________________________________ 

2023-24 CAPITAL CAMPAIGN 
     Restoration Acres is a tremendous blessing to Person to Person Ministries.  Every year P2PM undertakes an effort to maintain, expand,     

or improve our ministry and property in various ways.  These projects will help us preserve our present facilities for long-term use.      

1.  New Roof on Tractor Barn ($17,000)  The “tractor barn” houses all our equipment (tractors, mowers, tools, equipment, etc.).  The barn is 45 years old 

and is in need of a new metal roof.  Due to the rust and holes that have developed over the years, replacing the roof with 28-gauge metal is a much 

better solution than epoxy/paint.  A new metal roof will have a 40-year warranty. 

2.  Asphalt Repair and Sealing ($21,000)  From the moment you enter Restoration Acres, you can see the need for asphalt sealing and repair. Certain 

sections of our paved roads need attention so that the asphalt can remain in good condition for years to come.     

3.  Campsite Improvement & Development ($10,000)  Since Family Camp continues to attract new campers, we need more campsites, especially for 

larger RVs.  Twelve new campsites were added to Restoration Acres in 2022-23 but there is always a need for more.  New campsites require new 

electric boxes, water spigots, etc.  While we improved and upgraded several campsites, many existing campsites need further improvement (electric 

boxes upgraded, etc.).  This need for improvement and development will continue for years to come.  

4.  Children’s Ministry Improvements ($12,000)  The number of younger families attending Family Camp continues to increase, which means more kids!  

Before next year, the concrete pad in the Kiddie Korral will need to be replaced.  We are looking forward in the next few years to other possible    

improvements and/or additions that will benefit our children/youth (playground equipment, new ball-court, etc.).   

Total goal: $60,000.00     If you can give toward this year’s Campaign, we need your donation as soon as possible but we would like to        

have them all in by March 31, 2024.  Thank you for your willingness to help in this way.  Please fill out the form below and mail to P.O. Box 39, 

Hillsboro, OH 45133.  

With God as my provider, I/we will try to give the amount indicated by March 31, 2024 

$100 _____ $150 _____ $200 _____ $250 _____ $300 _____ $350 _____ $400 _____ $450 _____ $500 _____ $750 _____  $1,000 ____ Other $_______ 

 

NAME __________________________________________________  ADDRESS__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

EMAIL ________________________________________________________________________ PHONE ______________________________________________________ 

“Precious in the sight of the Lord is the death of His saints.”   Ps. 116:15 

2024 Dates to Remember 

January 11-12                     Church Leaders Seminar             
February 12-15                         Winter Worship & Workshop                   
April 4, 11, 18, 25               Spring Class             
May 14-16                         Spring Clinic                                
May 16-18        Preacher’s Workshop                      
July 22-25           Family Camp                
August 30-31        Family Weekend                                   
September 5, 12, 19, 26          Fall Class                              
September 20-22        Music Weekend & HymnSing 

 

Music Weekend & HymnSing 

Steve Foster, Art Bush and Ann        
Hockman led a wonderful weekend       
of singing, concerts and a worship  
service.  Families brought campers, 
others drove in, and God provided 
beautiful weather!  Make plans to        

attend next year: Sept. 20-22, 2024.  

Upgrading 2 

electrical panels, 

providing more 

amperage for  

larger campers          

& RV’s. 

Gently used playground 

equipment  donated by 

Earl Boyd. Installation 

will begin in Spring ‘24. 
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Person to Person Ministries 

Phone: 937-840-9072 
E-mail: p2pm_office@yahoo.com 
Web: www.p2pm.org 

Person to Person Ministries exists to assist the Church in building disciples 

...to Know Christ   ...to Grow in Faith   … to Serve Effectively. 

@Person2PersonM1 

@ptopm 

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

77 different students        

attended Fall Class.          

Jason Bohl taught four 

sessions on “Wisdom 

from Genesis: The   

Meaning Crisis.” 

CDs/DVDs/MP3s are 

available for purchase. 

Have you considered adding P2PM           

to your church’s Mission Budget?                                                     

How about your personal monthly giving           

or even your Will or Family Trust?                                           
As with families and churches, P2PM is facing the challenges           

of increased costs due to the economy.  If you are able to                                               

financially support the work of P2PM, know that your                            

monies will be used to fulfill our mission to                                                                                

“Assist the Local Church in Making Disciples.” 

Adding drainage along 

the side and back of           

Display Pavilion             

to prevent heavy rain  

from flooding Pavilion. 

FAMILY CAMP 2024   -   July 22-25                                
Registration forms will be available in the January 2024 edition of the P2P newsletter, as well                      

as our website: p2pm.org   This past summer’s Family Camp attendance was greatly                              

increased from last year, especially in the category of young families and children.                                       

Pray and Plan now for the 2024 Family Camp meeting! 


